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Attention: Terry L. Wright, 
District Manager 

Dear Mr. Wright: 

It has been called to my attention that Division Administrative Order NSL-2191, dated 
November 21, 1985, which authorized a non-standard bottomhole location in the 
Undesignated South Salt Lake Atoka Gas Pool for your Felmont Federal Well No. 2 
located 1194 feet from the South line and 1659 feet from the West line (Unit L) of Section 
25, Township 20 South, Range 32 East, NMPM, Lea County, New Mexico, is in error. Said 
order indicates that the W/2 of said Section 25 was to be dedicated to this well forming a 
320-acre gas spacing and proration unit; however, the South Salt Lake Atoka Gas Pool is 
developed on 160-acre spacing, pursuant to Division General Rule 104.A. and 104.C.II. and 
Division Order No. R-2101. 

It is hereby ordered that Administrative Order NSL-2191 be amended at this time to 
properly reflect the acreage dedicated to the subject well in the South Salt Lake Atoka Gas 
Pool as the SW/4 of said Section 25 thereby forming a standard 160-acre gas spacing and 
proration unit for said pool. 

Further, you are hereby ordered to file a new Form C-102 for the subject well dedicating 
160-acres. Failure to do so within 60 days of the date of this order shall subject the well 
to a shut-in order until such requirements are met. 

All other provisions in said original Order NSL-2191, not in conflict with the above-
described amendments shall remain in full force and effect until further notice. 
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If you should have any questions or comments concerning this matter, please contact 
Michael E. Stogner in Santa Fe at (505) 827-5811, or Evelyn Downs in Hobbs at (505) 393-
6161. 

MES/ag 

cc: Oil Conservation Division - Hobbs 
US Bureau of Land Management - Carlsbad 


